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Mission Statement 

Called by the grace of 

Jesus Christ through 

baptism and  

empowered by the  

Holy Spirit, we the 

family  

of Faith Evangelical  

Lutheran Church share 

together a commit-

ment to nurture     

personal growth and to 

spread Godôs message 

through  

worship & witness,  

service, study  

and stewardship, 

fellowship and fun. 
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Bring Non-Perishable Food Items to Worship Services          
beginning December 8th, through  December 30th  
(including Christmas Eve) to place at the Manger at  

Faith Lutheran Church to benefit The FISH of Roseburg.  
Most Needed Items: Canned fruit, canned vegetables, tuna, 
peanut butter, cereal, pasta, mac & cheese, chili, baby food, 

baby formula and baby diapers.  
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Do you ever wake up in the morning and feel tense, 
tight, and achy? Iôm sure that Iôm not the only oneé 
 
I think most of us have great intentions. We WANT to 
be in good physical shape, but we donôt always DO 
what we need to do to achieve that. I eat a healthy 
plant-based diet, but I donôt always move around as 
much as I need to. I do it for a while, and then I donôt.   
 
But the thing for me that has ñstuckò over the past few 
years is stretching.  Thereôs just something amazing 

about it.  Iôm sure someone reading this is super science-y and can explain the de-
tails of why it feels good to stretché I know, I know, endorphins or dolphins or what-
everé  Suffice it to say, I love a good stretch. I practice yoga, which is primarily 
about stretching and moving--- to the rhythm of oneôs breath. 
The thing is, sometimes, the stretch hurts.  It feels like certain muscles will never 
loosen up. It is in my back or shoulders that I carry tension. Iôm always tight in these 
places. There are certain yoga poses that are intended to open up those places, but,  
somedays, Holy Moly, itôs hard to let my body stretch that way! But then I remember 
that there is another component to yoga---breathing. I have to remember to breathe!  
 

I breathe.  Deep.  Intentionally.  Slowly.  
As I stretch, I try to find my comfort in the uncomfortable. 

 
I think in the season of Advent, as we gear up for Christmas, finding comfort in the 
uncomfortable is particularly important becauseé 
 
In this season of giving, we also see greed. 
In this season of love, we also find unkindness. 
In this season of peace on earth, we find gun violence and war. 
In this season of hospitality (The Holy Family was taken in by strangers in their time 
of need), we find fear and resentment. 
In this season of joy, some also experience depression.  
In this season of gathering, many are lonely. 
In this season of gratitude, we also find ingratitude. 
In this season of hope, we also encounter hopelessness. 
 
So how do we find comfort in the uncomfortable? We learn in Scripture that peo-
ple, who do great things, donôt do them alone. Think the story of David & Goliath.  
This is a quick read, go take a second and read 1 Samuel 17.  Iôll wait for you to read 
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Biblical super heroes accomplish what they are called to do because they know 
that God is with them in all of it---in times of defeat and in times of victory. David 
is comfortable in the uncomfortable. He does not come to this comfort or confi-
dence on his own, however. It is given to him by God. And it is given to us too. 
 
Whatever your stress is this time of year, know that God is with you. This battle, 
friends, is not yours alone.  Whatever it is you are facing, itôs also Godôs battle to 
fight.  So, in the stretch, in the uncomfortable, find strength, comfort and confi-
dence in what God has taken on for you.  Have comfort in what God will do.  Find 
peace in what God is going to bring you through---victoriously. 

 
Rememberé 

 
Breathe.  Deep.  Intentionally.  Slowly.  

In the stretch, find comfort in the uncomfortable. 
Because God is with you. 

 
Breathe...just breathe into Advent. 
 
 
~Pastor Jane  
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Advent and Christmas at Faith 

December 1stï Women of Faith Advent Luncheon at Noon at Brix Grill (527 SE Jackson St.).  

December 2ndï ELCA World Hunger Coin Boxes due.  BINGO following the 10am service. 

December 9thï Meals at the Manger Food Drive for the FISH of Roseburg begins. 

December 16thï Chicken Sunday hosted by the Fergusonôs. 

December 23rdï The Christmas Program-Sunday during the both services. Cookies and Coffee 
to follow services in the Fellowship Hall. Meals at the Manger Food Drive for the FISH of     
Roseburg.  

December 24thï Christmas Eve Festive Candlelight Service with Holy Communion at 7:00p.m. 
Pre-service Christmas concert featuring FELC musicians at 6:30p.m. Meals at the Manger Food 
Drive for the FISH of Roseburg.  

December 30thï ONE SERVICE ONLY at 10:00am. We will continue the celebration of the 

24, 2018 - 7

REMINDER: Committee Reports for the Annual Report are due in the church   

office by January 3rd, 2019. If possible, please send them via E-mail to Barb at:  

barbgingras@faithroseburg.org 

ANNUAL CONGREGATIONAL MEETING - On January 27th, we will hold our     

annual meeting following the 10:00 am service. We will vote on the 2019 budget, 

elect council members, elect people to attend the Synod Assembly, and review the 

ministries of the church. Please mark your calendar to attend.  
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 We had a productive council meeting Monday night November 26.  
 
We are moving forward further into the 21st Century from a technology point of 
view. The projector and the screen in the Sanctuary are nearing the end of their 
useful life. The projection system is limited in terms of the clarity of the image that 
can be produced, because the image travels through the air to the screen. The 
projector is vulnerable because the bulb is expensive and wears out. After        
considerable research we decided that the best alternative is to use multiple video 
LED screens linked together to provide a large video image. The image is not  
subject to degradation by the projection process, and we do not have to risk      
tripping over the projector or its power cord. The new equipment has a long       
projected useful life. We have received generous donations enabling us to        
purchase this improvement. We expect that the existing screen and projector will 
be available for use on occasion in the Fellowship Hall.  
 
Also in the line of technology we are trying to find an inexpensive way to have the 
wireless internet available in the office made available in the sanctuary. We have 
contacted internet service providers and judge that a formal connection at this time 
is too expensive, both in terms of installation and in monthly charges. We have  
decided to invest about sixty dollars in a booster which would relay the internet 
signal over a greater distance that the distance over which it is now available. We 
will not know how successful the booster will be until we install it. We judged that 
the booster was so much less expensive that it was valuable as an experiment.  
 
We have three members of the Council who will be leaving the Council this      
January. Our rules provide for a three year term and a council member cannot 
serve mort than two terms consecutively. If you are interested in serving on the 
Council please contact Pastor Jane of Sharon Muck. I am one of the members  
being term-limited off the Council and I have enjoyed the experience.  
 
The sermon last Sunday was about hospitality. We are going to have an             
opportunity to exercise that virtue. Our friends at the First Presbyterian Church 
had their  social area badly damaged by a flood from a broken water main last 
month, and so we have offered to let them use our Fellowship Hall 
for a             congregational leadership pot luck of their church on 
December 11. Later in the winter we will be hosting the American 
Association of Retired People when they provided free assistance 
to people in completing their income tax forms. Jesus sat with the 
tax collectors. The AARP help people to fill out their tax forms to 
avoid meeting the tax collectors face to face.  
 
We look forward to a joyful Christmas season. God Bless You All!  
 
~Charles Lee  
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Giving Trees for Paradise Victims 
 
Faith Lutheran is accepting gift cards 
to be sent to an ELCA church in Chico 
or Paradise, California to distribute to 
those affected by the devastating fire. 
 
Gift cards can be in any amount but 
please make a note the dollar amount 
on the card. Purchase the gift cards 
and bring the to Faith by December 

16th and we will send them from Faith Lutheran Church, Roseburg, Oregon. You 
can give them directly to Pastor Jane or put them in the offering. 
 
Suggested Gift Cards:   
Target, Walmart, Costco, Safeway, McDonalds, Taco Bell, KFC, Subway, etc. 

Angel Tree Shoppers, 
 

Please bring your wrapped gifts to the church by Thursday, December 13th. 
They will then be picked up at the church before Christmas by the families. 
 

Remember to keep receipts, as the Women of Faith have generously offered to 
support these families, and will reimburse you for the gifts.  
 

Debby Russell (541-580-5753) 

Dear Members and Friends of Faith, 

Thank you seems so inadequate to express my gratitude to all that was done to 
make the Aebleskiver Breakfast such a success. We raised over $1,500 to support 
the FISH Food Pantry because of all of you! From the people who donated           
ingredients, helped with set up on Saturday, mixed batter, cooked aebleskivers, 
waited and cleaned tables, and down to the wonderful dishwashers, you EACH 
made it happen. It took the "village" and I so appreciate you all. Oh yes! And we 
can't forget the people who enjoyed the breakfast and made monetary donations.  

Thank you all until next year!  ~Wendy Jessen 
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ON   CHRISTMAS  EVE   DONATE  THE  CONTENTS  TO   
MEALS AT THE MANGER. 

 
December 1 ----------- box of cereal  
December 2 ---------- peanut butter  
December 3 ---------- stuffing mix  
December 4 ---------- boxed potatoes 
December 5 ---------- macaroni and cheese 
December 6 ---------- canned fruit 
December 7 -------------- canned tomatoes 
December 8 ----------- canned tuna 
December 9 ----------- dessert mix 
December 10 ---------- jar of applesauce 
December 11 ---------- canned sweet potatoes 
December 12 --------- cranberry sauce 
December 13 --------- canned beans 
December 14 --------- box of crackers  
December 15 --------- package of rice  
December 16 --------- package of oatmeal  
December 17 --------- package pasta  
December 18 --------- spaghetti sauce  
December 19 --------- chicken noodle soup  
December 20 --------- tomato soup  
December 21 --------- canned corn 
December 22 --------- canned mixed vegetables  
December 23 --------- canned carrots 
December 24 ----------- canned green beans 
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You are invited to . . . 
Christmas at 

Faith Lutheran Church 

820 West Kenwood St., Roseburg 
 

December 24th - Christmas Eve 
7:00 pm 

Candlelight Service with Holy Communion  
6:30 pm Pre-service Christmas Music 

 

December 30th - One Service ONLY 
~Laookjo & C]nkho   

Service with Holy Communion 

10:00 am  
 

Meals at the Manger 

Bring non-perishable food (ie: canned goods, ba-
by formula, diapers, boxed Mac & Cheese, etc.) 
to the church during any of these services to 
place at the Manger to benefit the FISH Food 

Pantry in Roseburg. 

 

Faith Lutheranôs Helping Hands will match the 
first $1,000 in monetary donations and $1,000 for 

the first 1,000 pounds of food donated. 
Invitations for this yearôs Christmas Eve 

Candlelight Service can be found on the 

table in the entryway of the church and will 

be inserted in the bulletins. Please feel 

free to some with you to invite family and 

friends to our Christmas Eve service. 

Page 8 



 

 
Page 9 

0ÏÉÎÓÅÔÔÉÁÓ &ÏÒ 3ÁÌÅ 

)Æ ÙÏÕ ×ÏÕÌÄ ÌÉËÅ ÔÏ ÐÕÒÃÈÁÓÅ 0ÏÉÎÓÅÔÔÉÁÓ ÆÏÒ ÏÕÒ  

3ÁÎÃÔÕÁÒÙ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÕÐÃÏÍÉÎÇ #ÈÒÉÓÔÍÁÓ ÓÅÁÓÏÎȟ ÐÌÅÁÓÅ        ÃÏÍȤ

ÐÌÅÔÅ ÔÈÅ ÆÏÒÍ ÏÎ ÔÈÅ ÂÁÃËȟ ÐÌÁÃÅ ÏÒÄÅÒ ɉ×ÉÔÈ ÙÏÕÒ ÃÈÅÃËɊ ÉÎ ÏÆÆÅÒȤ

ÉÎÇ ÏÒ ÒÅÔÕÒÎ ÔÏ ÔÈÅ &%,# ÃÈÕÒÃÈ ÏÆÆÉÃÅ ÂÙ $ÅÃÅÍÂÅÒ ΧέÔÈȢ 

3ÍÁÌÌ ÐÌÁÎÔ - ΓΧΦȢΦΦ ÏÒ ,ÁÒÇÅ ÐÌÁÎÔ ΓΧί 

 




